
The OBS alumni and guests who attended the reunion. 

Outward Bound Sabah alumni reunion ßP tý `I Kolb är 
PAPAR: The Outward Bound 
Trust of Sabah (OBS) welcomed 
54 alumni, guests and friends 
at its Alumni Reunion on 
September 4 at OBS centre near 
Kinarut. 

The event was aimed at 
promoting a healthy mind, 
body and lifestyle apart from 
refreshing memories of their 
Outward Bound experience. 

Some of the activities include 
sharing of experiences by the 
participants, group dynamics 
games and tree planting. Prof 
Dr Charles Santhanaraju, 

Director of ITBC at UMS gave 
a short talk on the Moringga 
tree and its benefits. 

The event was also attended 
by Datin Hajah Albinah Ogor 
(President of SWEPA), Sairah 
$inti Basrin (Director of 
PULAKOP), Shenina Samsuri 
(Deputy Director of Malaysian 
Tourism Board) and members 
of OBS including Tan Sri Datuk 
Seri Panglima Simon Sipaun, 
Datuk Gabriel William, Datuk 
Rajah Indran, Chai Moi Len and 
Dr Navin Rajah. Participants 
from INTAN kampus Sabah 

had the largest delegation with 
10 members. 

Welcoming the participants 
at the event, the Executive 
Director of OBS Benjamin 
Benedict conveyed that the 
event was specially organised 
to provide a platform for OBS 
alumni to continue the spirit 
of OBS `To Serve, To Strive 
and Not to Yield. ' It is hoped 
that more individuals will join 
this group in the future, who 
are willing to spend time and 
volunteer their energy to serve 
others. 




